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KALEIDOSCOPE 

 

April 2021 
 
 

President’s Message 

Linda Stowers 
 

I’m listening to the wind blow outside and realize it is springtime in Wyoming with the wind, change in 

weather and hopefully a return to almost normal.  Last year we did not have an April or May meeting and much 

like Seniors we missed out on a lot.  This year will be different. We will have our meeting on Wednesday to 

elect officers for next year and have our Bylaw changes read and in May we will have an installation and 

celebration to end the year.  At our last meeting we approved the recommendations from the Community Grant 

Committee and sent out $30,000 back into the community.  The recipients included: 

• Ambitious Diversities                                     4,000 

• Cheyenne Capital Chorale                              1,000 

• Cheyenne Little Theatre    2,000                                    

• CLIMB WYO                                                 1,000 

• Friday Food Bag                                             3,000 

• Grace For 2 Brothers                                      2,000 

• Laramie County Library Foundation              2,000 

• Meals on Wheels                                            5,000 

• Needs                                                             10,000 

The Committee did an outstanding job, and we appreciate their hard work. 

At the Board meeting we discussed, amended, and approved the proposed Bylaw changes for General 

Membership review.  The Bylaws are included in this edition and will be read at the Meeting on Wednesday to 

be acted on at the May meeting.  The Women’s Issues reported they provided a $1500 grant to Bethel Outreach 

Ministries and the Boys and Girls Clubs of Cheyenne. The Youth and Family raffle netted $316 for the Jewelry 

which was then donated to Safe Harbor for new toys.  We collected 18 Peanut Butter and 14 Jelly for Needs last 

month.  Your Board continues to work on your behalf.  

  

Finally, if you have a roll of dimes, please bring them to the meeting so we may take them to GFWC-Wyoming. 
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A giant wagon wheel will be constructed on the floor of the Alice Hardie Stevens Center with the rolls of dimes 

we bring to further GFWC Mile of Dimes project for March of Dimes. 

 

 

Corresponding Secretary 

Brenda Hart 

 

 

March  Correspondence 

Get Well                     Pam Hendricks 

                                   Patti Reese 

Thank you                Honorable Kate Fox 

Thinking of you       Linda Borcher 

 

 

Second Vice-President           

Sue Ann Shaffer 

       
 General Membership Meeting 

 April 14, 2021 

 Country Club 11:30 

Challenge:  Wear a flower on your shoulder, in your jewelry or in your fabric.  Remember we must remind 

Mother Nature that we want flowers…and soon! 
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ARTISAN OF THE MONTH 

April Artisan of the Month 

Susan Shaffer Johnson 
 

Joyce Bailey, Historian 

 

Providing the raffle prizes for the April General Membership meeting is Susan 

Shaffer Johnson.  Susan was born and raised in Cheyenne.  She attended Central 

High School and the University of Wyoming earning a BS in Communications.  

Susan represented Wyoming well as Miss Wyoming USA in 1995.  After college 

Susan was honored to be selected as a student intern for Senator Craig Thomas.  

She was then hired by Senator Mike Enzi.  But Wyoming (and her mother) called 

Susan home, but the road continued to call her name. 

 

She continued her career in fundraising that eventually led her into corporate 

healthcare.  Travel continued to pull Susan back onto the road which led her 

finally into a position in which she managed the western United States as a Vice 

President of Operations.  As much as Susan enjoyed operations/contract, salvage 

flowers started to call her name. 

 

To decompress each week Susan would stop to buy flowers in Ft Collins.  She would spend her weekend 

learning fresh floral and the appropriate construction of a centerpiece.  This new skill set added to her silk 

experience that she had gained through Christmas House and began to grow into EA Baily Designs. 

 

In 2017 Susan started EA Baily Designs that specializes in bespoke floral design.  She has been honored to be 

the floral designer for the 2018 CRMC Denim & Diamonds and Cheyenne Symphony Ball.  In October of last 

year, she was selected to be a volunteer for the 2020 White House Christmas.  Susan continues today working 

to gain more skill sets to add to EA Baily Designs. 

 

Susan joined GFWC Women’s Civic League of Cheyenne in 2010 and is an Associate member.  A very “active” 

Associate member, as she assists her mom, 2nd Vice-President Sue Ann Shaffer, in tracking luncheon 

reservations via Sign-Up Genius. 

 

Susan has been the artisan of lovely and unique indoor and outdoor decorations at the Christmas House since 

joining Civic League.  It’s nothing to see her at the top of the tallest ladder at the Christmas House.  You may 

recognize Susan’s lovely centerpiece from the Pantry (Kitchen) at Christmas House 2018 held at the Cheyenne 

Botanic Garden. 
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MEMBERSHIP  

SPRING FLING, Thursday May 20th at 5:30!!! 

Pam Crochet has graciously offered to host this event at her home 200 Talon Court. A special invite to those 

members that have joined us in the midst of the COVID pandemic and their sponsors. This is also a fun 

opportunity to introduce potential new members to Women's Civic League.  A brief overview of Civic League 

will also be presented. But most importantly will be the chance to visit with fellow members. Please contact 

Trish Palluck, tpal57@yahoo.com or 307-6308700 to RSVP or if you have any questions.  If you have a 

potential member but cannot attend on May 20, please let me know. 

 

DUES are DUE!  

• Active and Associate annual dues are $50.00  

• You may  pay at the April general membership meeting.  

• You may mail a check to: WCLC  PO BOX 4062  CHEY, WY  82003 

• You may pay electronically using Sign-up genius (watch for email when this is available) 

If you wish to include your payment for Christmas House tickets at this time please make a separate check 

payable to CHRISTMAS HOUSE. 

• Christmas House tickets for Active members are $30.00 

• Christmas House tickets for Associate members are $15.00 

YEARBOOK CHANGES 

Changes are in bold. 

Yearbook Changes 2020/2021 

 

Please make the following changes in your yearbook – 

 

Claire Snyder – new address – 5422 Murray Hill Drive, 82009 

 

Tracy Wilson – correct mailing address – PO Box 961, 82003 

 

Vickie Fry – new address – 1884 Lauver Lane, 82009 

 

Remove Kristen Riley from Co-Chair under Membership 

 

mailto:tpal57@yahoo.com


Kaleidoscope  5 

 

 

Under Board of Directors change Sue Ann Shaffer’s phone number to 631-2062 and Brenda Harts number to 

634-8050 

 

Maureen Ray’s birthday is November 1 please remove the November 11th date 

 

Heather Jensen – delete the phone number 307-514-2238 

 

Pam Hendricks – new address - 4701 Storm Court, Cheyenne, 82009 

 

Debbie Baldwin – Cell Phone number:  307-509-9884 

 

Pam Crochet – new address – 200 Talon Court 

 

Add to the yearbook – 

Reckling, Shri (Carlton) ’09                   307-514-4010 

505 Thoroughbred Lane  82009           307-630-1767 

shridare@yahoo.com 

 

Leigh Ann Manlove (Cole) ’02  307-775-0601 

3605 Pioneer Ave.  82001   307-421-0258 

      leighannmanlove@gmail.com 

 

Denise Dijkstal, Denise ’05   307-638-9279 

2809 Carey Ave.  82001   denisedijkstal@gmail.com      

 

New Members: 

 

Deborah Fairchild (Clancy) 

3975 Blue Sky Rd. 

Carpenter, WY  82054 

cell: 307-477-0481 

email: debfairchild8@gmail.com 

birthdate: Jan. 09 

 

Rosemarie Harding '20 

Spouse - Farkad Aboodi 

Address - 211 Doubletree Lane, 82009 

Phone - 503-562-9790 

hardingrosemarie6@gmail.com 
birthday: 4/11 
 
 

Sandra Theriault    

4101 Bradney Ave 

Cheyenne, WY  82001 

760-799-6532 

sandratee14@yahoo.com 

mailto:shridare@yahoo.com
mailto:leighannmanlove@gmail.com
mailto:debfairchild8@gmail.com
mailto:hardingrosemarie6@gmail.com
mailto:sandratee14@yahoo.com
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birthday: 12/4 

 

Joan Finney 

7362 Huntz Dr. 

Cheyenne, WY 82009 

714-330-5246 

joanfinney2020@gmail.com 

birthday: 10/20 

Nancy Black-Campbell 

7007 Tumbleweed Dr 

Cheyenne, WY  82009 

307-421-1884 

nancycampbell1218@yahoo.com 

birthday: 06/18 

 

Linda Hill 

217 Rocking H Dr. 

Cheyenne, WY  82007 

phone: 307-259-9375 

email: lshill1587@gmail.com 

husband: Carl 

birthdate 2/20 

 

Carol Cherubin 

13015 E. Four Mile Rd 

Cheyenne, WY 82009 

307-6409013 

Birthday: 5/02 

Carol Cherubin is ccherubin@hotmail.com 

 

Robin Truax 

7501 Max Ct. 

Cheyenne, WY  82009 

307-369-8989 

Birthday: 5/16 

Robint516@yahoo.com 

 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

Slate of Candidates for the 2020 - 2021 WCL club year: 

 

President - Pam Hendricks 

1st Vice President - Denise Lathrop 

2nd Vice President - Lucy Pauley 

Recording Secretary - Meredith Dexter 

Corresponding Secretary - Brenda Hart 

mailto:joanfinney2020@gmail.com
mailto:nancycampbell1218@yahoo.com
mailto:lshill1587@gmail.com
mailto:ccherubin@hotmail.com
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Treasurer – Linda Stowers 

 

Nominations from the floor would also be taken at the April meeting.   

 
 

Pam Hendricks, President 

 

 
 

Denise Lathrop, 1st Vice President 
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Lucy Pauley, 2nd Vice President 

 

 

 
 

Meredith Dexter, Recording Secretary 
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Brenda Hart, Corresponding Secretary 

 

 

 
 

Linda Stowers, Treasurer 
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BYLAWS 

 

GFWC WOMEN’S CIVIC LEAGUE OF CHEYENNE 

BYLAWS AND STANDING RULES 

Revised and Adopted, May 2019 

 

 
ARTICLE III.  Membership 

 

Section 3.  Active Members 

a) An Active member shall be required to be a member in good standing as outlined in the Standing Rules. 

  

b) Members have a standing luncheon reservation for General Membership meetings. Active members 

shall pay for any meal reservation that is not cancelled five (5) days prior to the luncheon. 

c) Members in good standing must comply with all financial responsibilities of the Club, including the 

payment of annual dues, and have no unpaid meals or unpaid Christmas House tickets.  

 RATIONALE:  To clarify. 

 

Section 5.  Associate Members.  

a) An Associate membership shall be available to any member who has completed seven (7) years of 

Active Membership. A letter requesting Associate status must be submitted to the Membership 

Chairman by April 1 to become effective the following September. to be voted on at the next regularly 

scheduled Board of Directors meeting.  If approved, the change to Associate member status will be 

effective the day it is approved by the Board. 

 

e)  Associate members desiring to return to Active status must make written application, in the form of a 

letter, shall notify the Membership Chair in writing to the Membership Chairman by April 1.  The 

Membership Chairman will then take the application to the Board of Directors for approval. Associate 

members shall be eligible to return to Active status only at the September meeting of each Club year. 

Requests to change to Active membership require the approval of the Board of Directors.  All membership 

changes from Associate to Active will become effective at the September meeting of each club year. The 

Membership Chairman shall provide send Associate members a courtesy letter  or email no later than by 

March 1 annually, of the date by which their dues must be paid, the amount of their dues and Christmas 

House financial obligations, and to whom their checks must be mailed. 

 

RATIONALE:  To simplify and clarify status changes. 

 

Section 9.  Transfers and Reinstatement 

d) Resigned members and mMembers who resign or are dropped when not in good standing, when 

dropped, and wish to return to membership must be sponsored in the usual manner. 

 RATIONALE:  To clarify. 
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ARTICLE IV.  Officers 

Section 3. The First Vice-President shall, in the absence of the President, perform the duties of that office.  

She shall succeed to the office of President.  She shall be Program Chairman for General meetings and shall 

chair the Allocations Review Committee.  She shall appoint the Community Grant Committee (CGC) co-chair 

who will serve as the CGC chair during her term of office as President. She shall also appoint the Chair of 

Christmas House who will serve during her term as President.  She shall act as coordinator of all community 

service program committees. 

 RATIONALE:  To clarify 

 

Section 7.  The Treasurer 

f) She shall be custodian of the Club funds and papers pertaining to her office. All records shall be 

transferred to her successor by May 31, annually. upon installation of a new Treasurer. 

RATIONALE:  To clarify.  

 

 

ARTICLE V.  Meetings, Rules, Voting and Quorums 

Section 1.  GFWC Women's Civic League of Cheyenne will hold its General Membership meetings on the 

second Wednesday of each month from September through May, at a time and place designated by the Second 

Vice-President, in coordination with the President. Exceptions will be noted in the yearly calendar. Meetings 

may be suspended by the Board of Directors due to inclement weather or a national or state emergency.  

Meetings may be held virtually at the direction of the Board of Directors. 

 

Section 3.  Preceding each General membership meeting, the Board of Directors shall meet at a time and place 

designated by the President. A simple majority of the Board of Directors present shall constitute a quorum.  A 

two-thirds (2/3) majority of those present is required for passage of a vote. Meetings may be suspended by the 

Board of Directors due to inclement weather or a national or state emergency.  Meetings may be held virtually 

at the direction of the Board of Directors. 

 RATIONALE: To adjust bylaws for any future crisis such as the pandemic. 

 

Section 7. The fiscal year for GFWC Women’s Civic League of Cheyenne as approved by the IRS to be July1 

through June 30. 

 RATIONALE:  To add the fiscal year to the bylaws.  

 

ARTICLE VII.  Committees  

h) Christmas House Project Committee 

vi) No more than 3%5% of any committee’s Christmas House allocation may be used outside 

Laramie County, excepting the International Outreach Community Service Program. 

 RATIONALE:   To allow each committee to use funds for International Outreach. 

 

 

 

Section 2.  Community Service Program Committees. 

 

a) Arts and Culture Community Service Program.  This committee shall promote and support all 

community aspects of projects that include creative arts such as crafts, music, literature, drama, dance, 
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and other visual and performing arts that develop skills, awareness and appreciation. 

b) Conservation Environment Community Service Program. This committee shall promote an 

appreciation for our environment and educate Club members, through preservation, maintenance and 

restoration of our natural resources, including but not limited to projects such as recycling, street 

cleanups and historic preservation. suggest activities and projects that encourage members to become 

stewards of the earth, working to preserve the world’s resources, protect wildlife and domesticated 

animals, live sustainably, beautify our community and enjoy nature. 

c) Education and Libraries Community Service Program. This committee shall promote education 

through scholarships and projects for Laramie County residents.  Additional programs may be supported 

for, but not limited to, overcoming learning disabilities, supporting local libraries, promoting literacy, 

mentoring young people and encouraging lifelong learning.   

d) Home Life   Health and Wellness Community Service Program. This committee may provide 

resources through volunteering to meet and address needs such as hunger, inadequate housing and 

homelessness, personal development, healthy lifestyles, prevention and treatment of diseases, education 

on women’s health, service dog programs, child care, substance abuse and domestic violence as well as 

other issues. nutrition, disease prevention, and physical and emotional care. 

e) Civic Engagement and Outreach Community Service Program.  This committee may actively 

connect members with effective programs and activities related to social and civic responsibilities. The 

committee may promote citizenship/legislative education and involvement, military outreach, 

emergency and disaster preparedness, and safety and crime prevention. This committee may encourage 

Club members to become better world citizens through advocacy, education and action to make a 

positive global impact This committee encourages member participation in the areas of citizenship, 

crime prevention, safety and disaster preparedness; supporting the military and their families; and  

assisting the needy, hungry, and homeless. 

f) International Outreach Community Service Program. This committee may encourage Club 

members to become better world citizens through advocacy, education and action to make a positive 

global impact. These programs assist in raising cultural awareness.  

RATIONAL: To conform to the current GFWC program committee names. 

 

 

STANDING RULES 

Adopted May 2019 

 

 

Note: The Article or Section number refers to the corresponding Bylaw (i.e. ARTICLE S-II. Mission refers to Bylaw 

Article II. Mission). All Bylaws Sections and Subsections do not have a corresponding Standing Rule.  

 

Section S-4. Second Vice-President. 

b) She shall appoint the hostesses for the General Membership meetings, arrange the menus and in 

consultation with the President, sign contracts with vendors for General Membership meetings. She or 

her designee shall contact all active members for General Meeting reservations via the electronic 

reservation system or a personal phone call.  She shall send a personal note to any active member to 

whom she is unable to contact. She performs any other necessary duties pertaining to the social 

arrangements of the meetings.  She shall work with the treasurer to collect all monies associated with 

the luncheon and prepare a written report after each meeting for the following board meeting to be 

attached to the treasurer’s report. She assists in the selection of a Chairman for each Club Activity 
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Group.  She shall provide all necessary information regarding meetings to the Yearbook Chairman and the 

Publicity/ Communications Chairman by July 1. 

RATIONALE:  To adjust for the current procedures. 

 

Section S-2. Community Service Program Committees  

Committee chairs are encouraged to use whatever format necessary to elicit suggested project ideas from 

their members. Any committee may work on special projects at the local, state, national and international 

level that promote cultural and international understanding. 

 Disbursements from the Community Service Program allocations require committee approval. 

ii) Any funds remaining after May 31, will revert to the Community Grant Committee. Upon request, 

exceptions may be granted by the Board of Directors.  If a committee wants to earmark funds beyond 

the current budget year for a specific project, they must bring the issue to the Board which will have the 

authority to decide issues regarding the holdover of funds to the next year.   

The Community Service Program Coordinator shall meet with the committee chairmen.  She may chair the 

Home Life Community Health and Wellness Service Program Committee.  She may choose her own co-

chair. 

b)  Conservation Envoronment.  The committee may advise the membership concerning local and 

national environmental, recycling, and conservation activities which may be of interest. 

 c)  Education and Libraries.   

i) In addition to relevant educational projects, the committee is responsible for awarding 

scholarships to high school seniors from Laramie County to be used at the Laramie County 

Community College, the University of Wyoming, or any Wyoming college or licensed or 

accredited technical or trade school.  The committee may also award scholarships to LCCC non-

traditional, female student(s).   

ii) The Epsilon Sigma Omicron (ESO) subcommittee is an honorary educational society endorsed 

by GFWC that provides clubwomen with a structured reading program that is educational and 

stimulates a desire for self-improvement through literacy. 

c) Home Life. Health and Wellness The chairman will meet with all sub-committee chairmen to determine 

each sub-committee Christmas House allocation distribution. 

i) There may be a Special Needs subcommittee to support and enrich the lives of people with 

special needs, to be described as people with developmental, physical, mental and brain injury 

disabilities. 

ii) There may be a Youth, Women and Family Services subcommittee to support a variety of youth, 

women and family programs that promote literacy, citizenship and support in developing and 

maintaining healthy family lifestyles.   

iii) There may be a Women’s Issues subcommittee to serve as an advocate and champion for the 

improvement and well-being of women and shall assure that a portion of GFWC Women’s Civic 

League of Cheyenne’s time and resources shall go towards benefiting women in the community.  

iv) There may be Senior Services subcommittee to support a variety of programs that promote 

independence, enrich the quality of life, and promote support for the elderly and their caregivers 

in the Laramie County community. 

v) There may be other committees as deemed appropriate. 

 

d) Public Issues Civic Engagement and Outreach. The chairman will meet with all sub-committee 

chairmen to determine each sub-committee Christmas House allocation distribution. 

i) There may be a Legislative subcommittee to advise the membership concerning activities of 
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governmental entities which may be of interest to the membership.   

ii) There may be a Military Outreach subcommittee to assess and support the needs of the military, 

military families and military retirees of the community.   

iii) There may be a Substance Abuse subcommittee to provide drug and alcohol prevention 

education, to work to develop projects, and to partner with other organizations to support 

individuals and families dealing with addiction issues. 

iv) There may be other committees as deemed appropriate. 

v) This committee may work on special projects such as Operation Smile, Heifer International, and 

other projects deemed appropriate. 

 

e) International Outreach.  This committee may work on special projects such as Operation Smile, 

Heifer International, and other projects deemed appropriate. 

RATIONALE:   To adjust for the new GFWC program committees. 

 

CHRISTMAS HOUSE 

The Christmas house spring walk through will take place Saturday, April 17 at 10 am.   

 

Raffle tickets will be sold at the luncheon for a chance to win a coupon to purchase any item at any price during 

the preview party. The Chairs are still looking for a preview party  and sewing room co- chairwoman and a and 

a children’s room chairwoman.  

Thanks Heather and Patti 

 

SENIOR SERVICES 

These are the Easter baskets that we delivered to the Senior Centers in town. The committee worked very hard 

to make the fun bunny pops and sock bunnies. For the month of May we hope to have a birthday party for one 

of the facilities. 
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CONSERVATION 

Every action, no matter how small, can make a world of a difference. Create a better future starting today by 

rolling up your sleeves—literally and figuratively! —and digging in. Read on to learn about the fascinating 

history and facts behind Arbor Day and Earth Day, plus a few activities to celebrate each holiday! 

What Is Arbor Day? 

While Arbor Day and Earth Day are often mistaken for one another, they represent two different, but very 

important themes. Established in Nebraska in 1872, Arbor Day can be observed on the last Friday in April 

every year. Nebraska newspaper editor-turned-senator J. Sterling Morton proposed the holiday, when he, along 

with other settlers from the East Coast, noticed the territory’s lacking tree population. 

 The idea quickly caught on and today it’s celebrated simply by planting trees and showing appreciation for the 

environment. You can participate in Arbor Day activities by planting your own tree and supporting companies 

with tree-planting initiatives. 

As a matter of fact, the makers of Quilted Northern® toilet tissue have partnered with Partnered With Arbor 

Day Foundation® to plant two trees for every one used in the production of Quilted Northern Ultra Soft & 

Strong®. As a result, we have already committed to planting two million trees by the end of 2021. 

What Is Earth Day? 

The history of Earth Day began in 1970, created by Wisconsin senator Gaylord Nelson. It’s celebrated every 

year on April 22 with the intention of raising awareness about pollution and taking care of the environment by 

reducing, reusing, and recycling resources. 

  

What are some Earth Day activities? You can make Earth Day every day by making small lifestyle choices with 

a huge impact. This could include: 

• Avoiding plastic water bottles in favor of reusable water bottles. 

• Opting for second-hand instead of buying new, like clothes, furniture, and toys. 

• Supporting organizations with sustainable manufacturing practices like the makers of Quilted Northern 

Soft & Strong®, who use more sustainable manufacturing processes to save 30% more water and 30% 

more energy.* 

*Than other Ultra 2-Ply National brands in the drying process on a per sheet basis. 

5 Little-Known Facts About Earth Day and Arbor Day 

1. Both Earth Day and Arbor Day are globally recognized but Earth Day is observed in more countries, 

despite being the younger holiday by nearly 100 years! 

https://arbordayblog.org/corporate-partners/the-arbor-day-foundation-and-quilted-northern-planting-two-million-trees-together/
https://arbordayblog.org/corporate-partners/the-arbor-day-foundation-and-quilted-northern-planting-two-million-trees-together/
https://www.quiltednorthern.com/sustainability
https://www.quiltednorthern.com/sustainability
https://www.quiltednorthern.com/sustainability
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2. The very first Earth Day fell on a school day and in observance, students came together and planted 

flowers, committed to recycling and protested pollution. 

3. On the first official Arbor Day on April 10, 1872, Nebraskan citizens planted more than one million trees. 

4. Arbor Day became a legal holiday in 1885 with an official date of April 22 (the same as Earth Day!) but 

was later moved to the last Friday in April and can vary depending on the region. For example, Hawaii’s 

tree-planting season is ideal towards the end of the year so citizens plant trees in observance of Arbor Day 

on the first Friday in November. 

5. These environmentally conscious holidays influenced the passing of the Clean Air Act, the Endangered 

Species Act and prompted the creation of the Environmental Protection Agency.  

Interestingly, while most holidays acknowledge a past event, Earth Day and Arbor Day focus on celebrating 

possibility for the future. By learning about these important eco-friendly holidays, we can work together to 

preserve our planet's precious resources and commit to products and organizations that also share the same 

vision.  

 

Spring Greetings to all, 

 

The WCLC Conservation Committee are encouraging all members to plant a tree, shrub,  new annual or 

perennial this Summer in honor of Arbor Day and Earth Day 2021.  Please also 

take the time to read the information provided concerning the inception of Arbor Day and Earth Day in the 

United States.  We would also encourage you whenever you have the time to consider going for a walk this 

summer at Mylar Park and pick up trash as you go.  This is our little area of the city that is our responsibility to 

keep free from trash.  

 

We would also like to encourage you all to continue recycling and reusing or to begin recycling and reusing if 

you aren't already doing it.  It takes so little time and is such a simple way to 

take care of our planet.  Pleases don't throw perfectly good items in the trash, donate them to the many charities 

available in Cheyenne i.e., Needs Inc., Goodwill and Habitat for Humanity. 

With so many out of work and short of money due to the strains of the pandemic, these places are in great need 

of items. Some organizations will even pick up large items at no charge. 

 

To encourage recycling we will be selling recycling bags at our upcoming April and May General Membership 

meetings.  We are selling our bags to raise money so that we can become a 2021 sponsor for Rooted in 

Cheyenne.  The bags are 100% cotton and washable and have our 

WCLC logo on the front.  We are hoping that by our members using these bags in our community that everyone 

will be able to see how we are supporting recycling as well as supporting not using plastic bags which are so 

bad for our environment.  The bags will be $5.00 for one or 3 for $10.00. 

Wendy Owen will be selling the bags prior to the monthly meetings.  Checks or cash will be accepted.  Make 

checks out to WCLC.  

 

We are also recycling used tennis shoes with rubber soles for a project in conjunction with GFWC Wyoming 

and Nike.   Please bring tennis shoes (doesn't matter what brand but no sandals please) to our April and May 

meetings along with any other items you wish to recycle such as used eyeglasses and used printer cartridges. 
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ESO BOOK CLUB 

BOOKS FOR THE YEAR 2020-21 

ESO BOOK CLUB 

BOOKS FOR THE YEAR 2020-2021 

April 19-The Poisonwood Bible by Barbara Kingsolver 

May 17-The Shadow of the Wind by Carlos Ruiz Safon 

NEEDS 

 

Bring Peanut Butter and Jelly 

 
 

 
 

GFWC WYOMING 

Plan to visit with our Wyoming Clubwoman at the GFWC Wyoming annual Convention/conference in Laramie 

April 23rd and 24th!  It has been a long year - and two since we were all together last. Wendy Carriker, GFWC 

International Vice President will be our honored guest and the Laramie Women’s Club has gone out of their 

way to make us feel welcome.  Thank you to Linda for getting the Call out to everyone - registration and 

information are included in that.  A LEADS workshop will be held Friday headed up by Claudia Wilen and 

Mary Lee Dixon. They have planned things of interest for every level of club involvement. Saturday will 

include business, guest speakers, memorials, and awards culminating in an evening banquet. Because not all of 

us will have been vaccinated, we will observe social distancing and wearing masks out of courtesy and respect. 

I, for one, cannot wait to see all of you and begin a return to “normal”. 

Remember, registration and hotel deadlines are this week!   

 

Flo Beville is spearheading a Free the Girls drive during April and May on behalf of The Meadowlarks and her 

position on the GFWCWYOMING board. Free the Girls collects bras to support women and girls who have 

been rescued from sexual trafficking.  These women will receive help in starting their own businesses to sell the 

bras in their hometowns in Africa, thus affording them independence. New or gently used bras can be brought 

to the General meetings in April and May (or call me and I will arrange to pick them up).   We will then arrange 
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to have them shipped to their destination. All the Cheyenne clubs will be collaborating in this effort.  Thank you 

for your support!  Nancy Kaufman 

 

SOCIAL  

Mark your calendars!  We are tentatively planning on returning to our Afternoon Bunko group after over a year 

hiatus!!    

When: Monday, April 26, 12:30 pm 

Where:  Charlene Baktamarian’s home 

We are certainly looking forward to seeing all of you once again and having some fun rolling the dice!! 

 

Cathy McMikle 

Laura Gorman 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Follow Us on Facebook and Instagram 

 

Search for us by Name: 

 

GFWC Women's Civic League of Cheyenne 

 

Please keep the community posted on what we are doing with Civic League.  Help tell a story by emailing or 

texting Linda Stowers photos!  Free advertising and a greater reach than TV or Newspaper! 
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